The recreation committee must at the home of Mr. & Mrs. Cal Alford in Campbell on the above date. Those present were Mr. & Mrs. Fred Stacker, Mr. & Mrs. Dale Austin, Mr. & Mrs. Alden Moody, Mr.& Mrs. Cal Alford, Mrs. Pat Gat. Those unable to attend were Harry Gai. Bichard Moody, Mr.& Mrs. Karl Holm, Mr. & Mrs. Vince Ellie, Mrs. Carth Hamilton.

The committee decided that April 3 will be clean up day in the recreation hall, thus

enabling the Board to have a more pleasant atmosphere to hold its meeting.

Coffee will be served on Sunday mornings with a coffee kitty to be used until the

Recreation Committee has funds with which to work,

It was decided that a charge of \$1.00 per person, with a minimum charge of \$15.00 per night be charged for the use of the recreation hall. The proceeds to go towards defraying the expenses of insurance, taxes, etc., on the hall. A megber of the committee is to check with the Tax Collector in Sonora regarding the 4% tax on rentals. We are also exploring the possibility of a soft drink machine as a source of accommodation and revenue. Reservations shall be applied for thru the Secretary of the Board. What about a pay telephone at the Rec Hall?

Sannyvale Lodge has offered modern sanitary facilities for the campground. With this in mind, we suggest a charge of \$.50 per car per night for camping facilities be charged to non-lot owners. The proceeds to be used for more facilities. Maximum camping suggested — 15 days except for lot owners. Suggested curfew — 11:00 p.m. Suggested trailer camping limit — 15 days.

A donation of \$10.00 for the use of the picnic area for large groups, and a donation of \$.50 per car for family groups will be required. Dale Austin offered to construct new

pionic tables when funds are available to do so.

A member of the committee will check with the State of California on the possibility of enlarging the lake, and stocking it with fish. The committee suggests putting decomposed granite on the beach area until scatching better is found.

SUGGESTIONS:

- 1. The recreation hall be symbol opened to members and their guests for dances, card parties, or any other form of mild recreation that the members which to put on. Curfew hour will be 11:00 p.m. Adult supervision necessary for any teenage function.
- 2. The recreation committee put on a pancake breakfast at the May meeting to raise money for additional facilities.
- 3. Anyone who would like to donate card tables and cards may do so with open arms.
- 4. If members have snow equipment they do not want, we would like to have the equipment at the rec hall to rent out to large groups using the hall.
- 5. A charge of \$1.00 per tree for Christmas trees be charged to lot owners, with a minimum of one tree, thus slowing down the denuding of the Park.
- 6. Can't we have car window stickers so that we will know our members? What about guest cards?